
     

                                                                                                                                                     
 

 

 

Land Use Committee  

Public Hearing Report 
 

 

DATE:     November 15, 2023 

TIME:      7:00 PM 

IN PERSON: Yes 

VIRTUAL: No 

SPEAKER: Yes 

 

 

Committee Members Present   Committee Members Absent 

Frank Morano, Chairman of the Board   Gary Fleming  

Thomas Barlotta, Chair     Celia Iervasi 

Patrick Donahue      

Jeff Geary        

Andrew V. Poznanski    Board Members Present 

Owen Reiter      Robert DiGennaro 

Danny Venuto      

            

Staff Present 

Charlene Wagner, District Manager 

Stacey Wertheim, Community Coordinator 

Susan LaForgia, Community Coordinator 

 

Guests 

Frank Rapacciuolo, Rep., Council Member Joseph Borelli 

George Todorovic, Department of City Planning (DCP)  

Louisa Chang, DCP 

Kari Bailey, DCP 

Pureet Singh, DCP 

Susan Conlon, Richmondtown-Clarke Ave Civic Association 

Alex Psomas, Richmondtown-Clarke Ave Civic Association 

Area Residents 

 

Public Contact Session  

No Speakers 

BOROUGH OF STATEN ISLAND 

COMMUNITY BOARD #3  
1243 Woodrow Road - 2nd Floor 

Staten Island, NY 10309 
Telephone: (718) 356-7900     Fax: (718) 966-9013 

Website: www.nyc.gov/sicb3 

Email:        sicb3@cb.nyc.gov 
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Agenda 

Continuation of Land Use Public Hearing from November 8th, 2023.  Department of City 

Planning presentation City of Yes – Economic Opportunity “COYEO.”  (presentation on 

file) 

The Land Use Committee convened again to review and continue discussions for the 

Department of City Planning’s COYEO presentation. Each of the 18 proposals were 

examined and assessed point by point. Some committee members submitted their 

written recommendations to the District Manager. The recommendations will be scripted 

into a written draft to be voted on at the Land Use Public Hearing on January 10, 2024.  

The final recommendation will be voted on at the January 23, 2024 General Board 

meeting.  

 

 

 

Old Business: 

None 

 

New Business: 

None 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 
Thomas Barlotta, Chairman  
 


